FACILITIES COMMITTEE MINUTES
November 3rd, 2023
1:00PM 

Harwich Community Center  

100 Oak Street, Harwich MA 02645

Members present: Vahan Khachadoorian, Ralph Smith, Angie Chilaka
Also present: Carolyn Carey (Community Center Director), Reagan Wilda (Program Specialist II)
1. The meeting was called to order at 1:00PM 
2. Vahan Khachadoorian made a motion to approve the Facilities Committee meeting minutes from the Oct 5th, 2023 meeting. The motion was seconded by Ralph Smith. Motion passed unanimously. 
3. Department Reports 
COA update with Ralph Smith

The Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon went very well. About 50 people attended. Their Halloween Event was also successful.
Recreation update with Vahan Khachadoorian
A. They are currently working on the Pickleball Courts. The Highway Dept removed the trees and did all the base-work for the new Pickleball Courts location. The contractors will be coming in to start the project (if they have not started already). 
B. There is a sub-committee of parents looking into the recent concerns regarding the Rec Dept not having enough programs for kids.  
4. Old Business 
A. Draft Budget: Ms. Carey reported that she will soon be putting together the Community Center’s budget for the next fiscal year. The Selectmen will be giving out their Message and Direction on where to go for all department budgets. Ms. Carey needs to wait for this ‘message’ before she can officially proceed with putting together the Center’s budget. Once that has happened, she will put together a draft of the overall budget and present it at the next FC meeting.
B. Wish List: Per Mr. Khachadoorian’s request at the previous meeting, Ms. Carey has put together a ‘Wish List’ of necessary projects needed to improve the Center. Some things she is looking into for this project list is:
· New blinds for Room #3, 4, 5, Center Room & Multi-Room. These blinds are the ones that came with the building. Some of them are broken, and given the material of the blinds, can actually be sharp enough to cut yourself on, so they also pose a safety risk. The estimated cost to replace the blinds is about $2K a room (with the Multi-Room being a bit more expensive). Some of the public-facing rooms (game room, fitness rooms) have already have their blinds replaced. 

· Deep clean of the building via a professional cleaning company (including ceilings, tiles, and vents). This would require the building to be closed for a very short period of time. However, Ms. Carey believes this is a necessity that would keep the longevity of the building. Presently, all cleaning of the building is done around people, as there is no time where the building is closed for just cleaning. If possible, Ms. Carey would like to coordinate this during the same time that the building gets its new carpeting put in. She has some estimates out that she has not heard back from yet, but she will keep the Facilities Committee informed.
· Mr. Khachadoorian asked how long something like this would take. Ms. Carey said that’s one of the questions she’s waiting to hear back about from cleaning companies, but she estimates that it could be a two or three day project. She of course wants to do whatever is least disruptive to the public, but some companies may not work on Sundays when the building is normally closed. She will investigate when the building is less busy than usual and get back to the Committee. 
· New lobby furniture: It’s important that the Center keeps up with furnishing in the building. There are a lot of people that utilize it, and as such, there is greater wear and tear on the furniture. In the past, the Center has used whatever furniture it could get—so for safety and cleanliness reasons, it would be helpful to get new lobby furniture better suited for the building (such as chairs that could be wiped down instead of furniture with fabric). 

· More Cameras: There are currently 16 cameras in the building. Ms. Carey reports that the Center would need at least that many more, as there are still so many blind spots both inside and outside the building where people can’t be seen. This project is needed for safety reasons, as more cameras would allow staff to see if someone falls or gets hurt (For example: the new expanded fitness room location has no cameras, so an injury would not be noticed right away). 
· The first set of cameras had been purchased with a grant. Ms. Carey is looking into doing that again. She is trying to be fiscally responsible about this project. 

· More Monitors: The current monitor is located in the front lobby and is the computer that people sign-in to use the Fitness Room. People scan a membership card and select ‘Fitness Room’ via touch-screen. It’s the same system that’s being used in the COA. It would be wonderful to have more monitors located throughout the building so that people could ‘sign in’ for various classes, activities, and group meetings. 

· Mr. Khachadoorian asked if these projects will be included in the new budget. Ms. Carey explained that it depends on what the Selectmen’s Message says. If it says ‘level funding’ there’s absolutely no room for any of these projects in the new budget (a level funded budget actually means a cut due to some contractual obligations).
C. Birthday celebration & pricing guide: A print-out of the Birthday Party Brochure with the new fees was previously handed out to the Facilities Committee. The process of making fee changes involves: Having the Committee read over the suggested changes, and if it’s something they want to move forward with, the Center would have some open meetings with the public to get their general input. Ms. Carey brings that input back to the Committee for another review, and the Committee would then move forward to getting approval from the Board of Selectmen (the people who set the actual fees). Mr. Khachadoorian has already had a chance to look through it and gave his approval. Ralph asked for another copy to look through. All Committee members agreed to move forward with having open public meetings.
D. Capital Projects: Per a request at the last FC meeting, Ms. Carey got a printout of all the Capital Projects and handed that out to Committee members. Listed Capital Projects are: 

· 2025 – Replacement of two air conditioning/heating units for the building.

· 2027 – Replacement of generator & building roof

Ms. Carey reported that—after speaking with Sean Libby—there isn’t anything in the Capital Projects going on this year.

E. Reorganize Committee: Ms. Carey’s recommendation to Ms. Chilaka is to wait until the Facilities Committee has a full board to discuss everything and see who wants to take on what role. Ms. Chilaka agreed, and Ms. Carey put the topic back on the agenda for the next meeting.
5. New Business
A. Facilities Committee Applicants: On the update regarding this topic, Ms. Carey enclosed in Committee Members’ packets the Selectboard’s Agenda. On that agenda, the Selectboard has accepted the resignation of Brian Powers. They have put forward both Chris Joyce & Heath Eldridge as new people to join the Facilities Committee. Ms. Carey believes both people will be exceptional additions to the Committee; it will also get the Committee to a full board. The Selectboard’s Agenda will be going out on the upcoming Monday, and as soon as it does, Ms. Carey will reach out to both members (they will have to be sworn in, take their ethics training, etc.)
B. Revolving Fund: Every Quarter, the Center does its revolving fund report. Ms. Carey has included a copy of this report in the Committee’s packets. The revolving fund pay is for the Center’s weight room, and in the report, Ms. Carey has broken down exactly how the Center utilizes the weight room money. This information is public knowledge, and Ms. Carey is happy to share it with anyone interested. This report is put together three times a year, and Ms. Carey will make sure a copy of the latest version of it is always submitted to the Committee.
6. Director’s Update 
A. Newsletter: Ms. Carey passed out the latest newsletter to the Committee. She is excited to report that people have been reaching out to the Community Center and asking to be part of the newsletter, which means that more people are both reading it and wanting to be a part of it. Most recently, the Harwich Health Dept contacted Ms. Carey—so they’ll be having a section in upcoming newsletters. 

· Ms. Carey reminded Committee members that, in past newsletters, she did a little profile of each one of them. When the Committee gets its two new members, she’ll also include a little profile of each of them in the newsletter.
B. Event Updates: The following events are scheduled for November:
· Mad Science—Fire and Ice is set for November 3rd at 6PM.

· Teen Clothing Swap – People are already dropping clothes off, and the actual event will be on Nov 9th. 

· Celebration for the Walktober event is set for Nov 17th.
· Military Museum Lecture:  Scheduled for Nov 21st at 2:30PM. Ms. Wilda explained that the Cape Cod Military Museum reached out to the Center originally. It’s a nonprofit that doesn’t have a physical location; they just travel around telling stories about Cape Cod military history. 
· They try to line up their lectures with the time of year, or what’s currently going on. Their last lecture for October was about “Bizarre & Eerie Stories During WWII,” and their next lecture is going to be on The Great War. It’s about an hour long. A slideshow goes with it; it is very informative and good story-telling as well. Ms. Wilda says there’s been a lot of interest in it, and they’re trying to figure out the best time to host the lecture so that more people can attend. The first lecture was at 5:30PM, and the next lecture is scheduled for 2:30PM to see how that does. The lecturer, Joe, is completely on board to shift times to all 2:30pm or all 5:30PM if that looks like it’s going to be a better turnout.
· Mr. Khachadoorian asked if Joe will be covering all the wars, such as Korea and Vietnam. Ms. Wilda confirmed that, yes, he will be covering all the different wars. There will be different topics on different nights.
· Bingo: The last event scheduled for November 30th at 6PM. It’s very popular and a lot of fun.
C. Ms. Carey report that one thing the Center—Ms. Wilda in particular—has really been working on is better marketing and reaching out to more people to get the word out about what’s happening at the Center. They’ve reached out to Shanie, Barbara Ann Foley, to the schools, the newspapers, the Library, and the Chamber of Commerce. Mr. Khachadoorian asked about the VFW Post. Ms. Wilda said that Joe has connections to the VFW, but she will also add them to list of groups to contact about events. The Committee suggested contacting Hyannis VFW, Chatham VFW, and Dennis VFW.

7. Reflections – A look back at prior events
Ms. Wilda went over the October Reflections. She reported that October was very busy with a lot of different events going on.
A. The very beginning of October kicked off with the Community Step Challenge (WALKtober). Sixty-two people signed up for it, and as far as Ms. Wilda can tell without speaking to each participant, not a lot of people have dropped out of the activity. A lot of people have been keeping up with the challenge, both checking in with Ms. Wilda, and even sending her pictures. Ms. Wilda also sent out a weekly newsletter to participants keeping them updated. 
· This event will be concluded with a celebration event. Everyone is welcome, and there will be special awards and prizes for participants.

B. Find the Cause Breast Cancer Awareness talk. About a dozen people showed up, and the talk was very well-received. 

C. Open Mic Poetry Reading – Also went very well, and the great thing about it was the age-range. People of all ages showed up to read their poems–the youngest attendee to read a poem was six-years-old, and there was a high-schooler with their family. Everyone was very supportive of each other. 

D. Clued In Murder Mystery: Ms. Wilda adapted the board game, Clue, and turned it into a whole-building scavenger hunt. The activity was well-received and a fun night. People had to sign up ahead of time, and this event was filled up. 12 people could sign up for the game. Unfortunately, not everyone who signed up showed up. She learned a lot from this first run, and has ideas on how to improve it. She will be hosting this event again, but plans to broaden it a bit to include more people at once to account for no-shows. 

E. Movie Night: Right around Halloween, Ms. Wilda held a movie night showing of Hocus Pocus. 60 people showed up. The Multi-Room was full. Various ages attended, a lot of them families. Tables and chairs were set up, but a lot of the younger attendees bought pillows and blankets and set up on the floor. Popcorn, drinks, and candy were available. 
F. Costume Boo-tique: About 125 costumes were given out. Everything was free. 

G. Military Museum Talk: This lecture is the first of several lectures with the Cape Cod Military Museum. 

H. Trick-or-Treat Drive Thru: About 200 bags were given out. This event lasted a bit longer than previous years. There wasn’t a big rush of people right in the beginning, but rather a steady flow of cars. The last of the cars went through at about 7:30PM. A list of this year’s donors was handed out to Committee members. 
· Mr. Khachadoorian asked why the Center isn’t hosting the event indoors anymore. Ms. Carey explained that, in the beginning, it was COVID that changed the event into a drive-thru. Regardless of this though, when the event was held indoors, the building was packed and chaotic. It was not a safe environment, and there was not enough room in the building to maneuver everyone safely. Crowds of attendees packed in the hallways made it easy for a child to go missing, and it posed a fire-hazard. 
· Ms. Carey also mentioned that this year there were several different events happening around town that satisfied the need for an indoor Halloween event. This allows the Center to pivot and do something else that’s not being done.

· It was agreed that for next year, a reassessment should be done regarding the Halloween Event—how to do an indoor event safely, and it that’s possible given the size of the Center. 

I. All these events couldn’t have been done without the help of volunteers. They helped stuff the candy bags and handed them out at the drive-thru itself. Their assistance is part of what makes the Center work so well.

8. Other
A. Ms. Carey had the opportunity to meet with a deputy from the Barnstable County Sheriff's Office, Luke Carol. The police department is planning a free program for 4 days over the February break, and they would like to use one of the Center’s classrooms. This activity is for ages 12-16. It involves a little specialized training and some education “to help kids achieve important physical, emotional and intellectual development goals.”  The Center does have the space available, and the police dept. has asked for a fee waiver for this activity. The decision regarding a waiver is up to the Board of Selectmen, but Ms. Carey wanted the Facilities Committee’s input beforehand. The Committee expressed their approval and think it’s worth going to the Selectmen to see what they say.
B. Mr. Khachadoorian asked if, in past years, the Facilities Committee meeting was cancelled in December due to the holidays. Ms. Carey explained that one meeting is typically skipped in the summer. She wouldn’t recommend skipping the December meeting because the Committee will finally have a full board.
9. This meeting adjourned at 1:35PM.
10. The next meeting is December 1st, 2023 at 1:00PM
